Call for Submissions 

Creative Bridges: Bridging the world with words

Practice and Research with Words for Wellbeing

Deadline for submissions: Monday 3rd May 2021. 
Please send all submissions to Tim Buescher: timbuescher1975@gmail.com
Creative Bridges is an online interdisciplinary conference drawing on the professional and personal experiences of researchers, practitioners, and participants across a range of disciplines such as literature, counselling & psychotherapy, coaching, supervision, neuropsychology, medicine, and social sciences, among others. This conference provides an opportunity to showcase relevant research and practice, and assess the current picture of the field of writing for wellbeing and creative writing for therapeutic purposes (CWTP). 

Although we welcome papers, presentations, workshops, panel discussions and other suggestions we do not exclude other good ideas that will make this conference memorable and enjoyable. We encourage participants to take risks with innovative and creative offerings, including those who are working across art forms, i.e. words and music, art and poetry, indeed everything that might inspire new practices and research. We are interested to hear from people reflecting on and investigating contemporary issues around de-colonising and race.

We offer below a few suggestions for topics to spark your thinking:

Research: Relevant and recent example of research into the field; using and developing congruent research methodologies and methods; research dilemmas and finding ways through; ways forward in our fields of practice. 
The impact of Covid on our field of practice: Relevant and recent examples of writing with people and communities affected by COVID; safeguards and safe practice; stories of lived experience; testimonials from participants.
Online issues: Relevant and recent examples of working with groups and individuals online; impact of working online on the diversity in groups – participants, practitioners, access and inclusion; costs and benefits. 
Evaluating our work: How do we know if what we do works? How does the use of words impact on wellbeing? 

Supervision and reflective practice: how does this kind of support impact on practitioners, the quality of the work we do; what are the costs and benefits?

Neuroscience and the impact of undertaking creative expressive practices: how does this work change us and our participants? What are the societal and community benefits/experiences of doing this work? 

WE ARE LOOKING FOR:

Presentations: 20 minutes with a further 10 minutes for questions.
Workshops: of 45 minutes duration.

Panels/Provocations: 45 minutes.. Panel submissions should be sent by the proposer and include the names of all panel members.  This is an opportunity to bring together a small group of people (maybe 3) who have a common interest or diverse/controversial ideas on a particular topic. 

Open Mic: please put your name forward for a 2 minute space to perform following the main programme after the first day: 6.30 - 7.30 pm. This is an informal gathering but we would like to have some ideas about numbers in order to prepare the slots. Slots will be allocated on a ‘first come first served’ basis.
‘Chat and Chew’: There will be informal ‘chat and chew’ lunchtime break-out rooms where smaller groups of people can ‘hang out’ together, make new friends and come and go as they please. Please let us know if you might be interested so that we have some idea of how many rooms we might need.

Further Information
CB21 is an online conference delivered through live or pre-recorded sessions.

Presenters have the opportunity to present their work live via Zoom or a pre-recorded MP4 file.

Please take the following into consideration before submitting your abstract.

· Please submit no more than a 200 word abstract before the 3rd May 2021. 

· Please ensure that ethical issues have been addressed in your submission.

· We use a “rolling review” process and attempt to review abstracts and provide presenters feedback/outcome of the review as soon as possible.

· Should you not hear from the conference committee within three weeks of submitting your abstract please email Jeannie Wright on:  secretary@lapidus.org.uk.

· If you choose to pre-record your session we will need the recording before the 28th June 2021.
· The programme will be finalised by the end of June.

· We encourage all who present at the conference to consider writing up their presentation as a paper submission for LIRIC. 

· All presenters are required to register for the conference before being included in the final programme. 

To submit your abstract, please download and complete this form and return it as attachment to timbuescher1975@gmail.com  by 3rd May 2021.
Name as you would like it to appear on the programme:

Email address: 

Affiliations (if any): 

Country/time zone:

Type of submission (individual, panel, other etc): 

Abstract Title:

Abstract (no more than 200 words): 

I give consent for Lapidus International to use my personal data for the management of this conference only. I understand that this data will not be used for other purposes. 

Tick here to consent………………………….

